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Vehicle Crashes into Residence on Middleburg Plain City Road 

 
The Union County Sheriff’s Office and the Multi County Crash Investigation Team are 

investigating a serious injury crash that occurred in the 14000 block of Middleburg Plain City 

Road on September 3, 2018. 

 

At approximately 1:19 am, the Sheriff’s Office received a 9-1-1 call reporting a vehicle had 

crashed into a residence. Deputies and units from the Jerome Township Fire Department, the 

Marysville Fire Department, and the Pleasant Valley Fire Distract responded to the scene and 

found a 1997 Honda Accord resting against a residence. The preliminary investigation has 

determined that the Honda Accord was traveling eastbound when it crossed the center line and 

drove off the left side of the road. The Honda then drove through a ditch, struck a fence, and ran 

over a pine tree before coming to rest against the residence. Excessive speed has been identified 

as a factor in the crash. The driver of the Honda, Sherilyn Davis age 29 of Plain City, was 

transported by the Jerome Township Fire Department to Dublin Methodist Hospital and was later 

flown by Medflight to the Ohio State University Wexner Medical Center. The Union County 

Emergency Management Agency and the Ohio State Highway Patrol assisted at the scene. 

Middleburg Plain City Road was closed until approximately 5:35 am this morning while the crash 

was investigated.  
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